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Chairperson Report 

 

 

 NYN is still in need of an AAPP to fill the vacancy that arose when Mary Beth G. had to 

resign. Currently Walt S. is filling in but he can not do this job on an extended basis. Please talk 

with members in your districts so that we can get this position filled. You can talk with Walt if 

you have any questions about the job duties. 

 

 Things are going well with obtaining COIs (Certificate of Insurance) for groups and 

events within NYN. All requests have been completed within a few days of the initial request. It 

is working well just having one person contacting the insurance agent with requests. I have 

talked with the Group Records coordinator about taking over this job duty. She has no problem 

with doing this. It will be discussed at the AWSC meeting. 

 

 The revised guidelines for Alateen have been returned from WSO. They are posted on the 

NYN website for all members to review. Please point this out to members in your district so that 

there can be an informed discussion and vote at the spring assembly. 

 

Gratefully in Service, 

Ruth S. 


